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Toward a New Library
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"Building Expertise: Redwood architecture students design new city hub" by Matthew Pera
was published in the Marin Independent Journal on June 2.  "A group of Redwood High
School architecture students pulled a near all-nighter to meticulously glue together design
models for the proposed Larkspur library and community center, part of a semester- long
project." Joe Jennings, who saw the models, reported that every design included a path to
Lucky.  For the entire story, with images of the students and their designs, go to
http://marinindependentjournal.ca.newsmemory.com/?publink=6cf975549.

Happy Fourth!

The Larkspur Library contingent marches again!

Friends Close-up: Carrie Burroughs

Carrie Burroughs grew up in Southern California, in the Pasadena area.  She went to
college at U.C. Berkeley, where she was an English major, and stayed in Northern
California after graduation, working in "the non-profit world" for the American Red Cross in
San Francisco, and then for KCET public television, back in Los Angeles. She worked in
development as a Major Gifts Officer organizing special events.

But at age 30, she decided to return to school, back to Berkeley, to get a library degree. 
Armed with her Masters in Library and Information Science (MLIS), she interned as a
librarian at Apple Computer in their corporate library in Cupertino and the Library of
Congress in Washington, DC working for the Congressional Research Bureau. Her first job
out of library school was in San Francisco with Andersen Consulting.

After her experiences in various library settings, she finds herself admiring the staff at the
Larkspur Library.  "What they do — serve the public, answer questions, manage diverse
technology — all with incredible patience, good humor and remarkable memories—is so
admirable."

Her longest-lasting librarian job was at the Academy of Science in San Francisco, where
she oversaw an image database in conjunction with U.C. Berkeley.  It was exciting to work
with staff scientists and computer programmers at Berkeley as well as images of plants
and animals from scientific expeditions all over the world.

At age 50, she left the Academy and began doing "random volunteer things," including
working at Hospice by the Bay in the used book store at Book Passage, looking through
their donated books for anything valuable.  "Interesting work,” she says, "but I was
spending too much money on used books that I didn’t have time to read."  She also
volunteered at Canal Alliance in San Rafael, helping in the development office with data
entry and donor research. She continues to be very active at Westminster Presbyterian
Church in Tiburon serving in various volunteer roles.

She joined the board of the Friends of the Larkspur Library in 2017 as treasurer.  "I had
been treasurer for the Mother's Club,” she says, “PTA, SPARK, and other organizations. I
thought being treasurer of the Friends would be a piece of cake.  I didn't expect the activity
of a full-on non-profit.  This was a bigger job than I anticipated. It has been exciting to be
part of a group reinventing itself with a new website, membership materials, special events,
and this professional newsletter!”  Being on the board, she appreciates "all the fellow book
lovers, the fun board meetings, and especially Barbara Friday’s vision and leadership of
the FOL.”

One of her all-time favorite authors is Lisa See.  Her recent books, The Island of Sea
Women and The Tea Girl of Hummingbird Lane, are two she recommends.  In between
jobs and whenever possible, she has traveled to Africa, Asia, South America, and India. 
“Of course, I’m hoping to get to Antarctica one of these days!”

Carrie is "thrilled that Joe Jennings is on board" with the Larkspur Commons project for a
new library.  "I like the way he is starting small and trying to get something in place.  Now
or never!"

Carrie and her husband, Jim, are the
parents of two boys, Travis, 22, at  Denver
University, and Kyle, 17, a senior at
Redwood.  Abby, their doodle dog, is 12. 
They discovered Larkspur when they were
living in the East Bay and looking for a
wedding venue.  A friend suggested the
Lark Creek Inn in Larkspur.  "And we ended
up living there too!"

Carrie: "I would never in a million years
have imagined I would dress as a clown
and be in the library entry for the Fourth of
July parade!"  July 4, 2018

Richard Henerlau, 19-year Larkspur Library
Employee and Library Page

Did you know that the Larkspur Library is
constantly sending and receiving books
from the other Marin County libraries for use
by library patrons?  There is a huge inner-
library loan program at work which gives all
library patrons access to a much broader
collection than is immediately available at
the Larkspur Library (particularly in light of
the limited shelf space at the library).  In
fact, the total number of items circulated to
the public in 2018-19 was 131,156, which is
over 15,000 more compared to 2017-18.

Richard is responsible for managing these
bins of books and DVDs as they arrive
daily.  Some of the items are requests by
patrons for pickup at Larkspur Library. The
rest of the items are returns to Larkspur
Library from other libraries.  Many of the books requested are children's books.

Some days, Richard has as few as three bins to process.  More typically, there are nine
bins or more, and the record (so far) was 14 bins in one day!  Next time you see Richard,
you can thank him for his dedication and hard work on behalf of the library.

For an article about Richard that ran in the Redwood Bark, (Redwood High School student
newspaper) click here: https://redwoodbark.org/3278/culture/richard-henerlau-a-longtime-
library-assistant/

 

 Scholarship Awarded to Redwood Senior

Graduating Redwood High senior Tenzing
Kalsang is the 2019 recipient of the Friends
of the Larkspur Library Frances Gordon
Memorial Scholarship.  On May 30, Mark
Archer congratulated Tenzing and gave him
a check for $700 to be used for college
expenses. Tenzing, who came to Redwood
from India two years ago and who could not
speak English then, will attend the College
of Marin, where he will major in medical
subjects in preparation for studying to
become a doctor.  He is currently working
as a concierge at Aegis.

This is the second time the award has been
given.  Mark Archer said his late wife,

Larkspur head librarian Frances Gordon, established the award to help "struggling"
students.

Write On!

The Saturday Larkspur Library Writers'
group members were the stars of a Public
Reading Event on June 8 at the library.  A
dozen writers, some of whom have been
with the group for its entire 25-year
existence, read the fiction, essay, memoir,
or poetry that they have been
workshopping together on Saturdays.

The group welcomes new members; just
show up on a Saturday morning at 10:30
in the City Council chambers upstairs at
the Larkspur Library.

Jim Scheller reads from his work.

The Larky Interview
 

Q & A with Larkspur's favorite hippo

How old are you?
I was born in 1970, so that makes me 39. 
Just like Jack Benny!

How did you get your name?
300 school children from Larkspur and
Greenbrae entered a contest to find a
name.  From the Larkspur Library's website:
"A panel of judges, which included a San
Francisco Zookeeper and a local radio
personality, selected Larky as the most
descriptive name." 

How does the library's website describe
you?
"A cheerful, yellow, plump hippo, Larky has
appeared at a number of library and civic
events, in addition to the annual 4th of July
parade."

What is your favorite book?
Hungry, Hungry Hippos

What is your favorite movie?
Fantasia — I love the dancing hippos

Favorite poet?
Carl Sandburg, who wrote, “There is an
eagle in me that wants to soar, and there is
a hippopotamus in me that wants to wallow
in the mud.”

Favorite quote?
John Ruskin said, “A man is born an artist as a hippopotamus is born a hippopotamus; and
you can no more make yourself one than you can make yourself a giraffe.”

Do you like French novels?
Yes, especially books by Alain Robbe-Grillet, who wrote, “There is a famous Russian
cartoon in which a hippopotamus, in the bush, points out a zebra to another hippopotamus:
'You see,' he says, 'now that’s formalism.'”

You are very well-read.
I work at the library.

Favorite holiday?
Fourth of July 

Favorite library staff member?
Rob! I feel he is my true inner self.

Donor Close-Up

Susie Cakes at Bon Air is one of eight in the
Bay Area.  There are also Susie Cakes
shops in Southern California and Texas.

Susan Sarich, the real Susie, was inspired
by her grandmothers, who baked for her
when she was a child.  From the website:

Through SusieCakes, “Susan honors Mildred and Madeline: both in her dedication to their
baking traditions, and her commitment to providing women with progressive careers in the
food & hospitality industry.”

Susie Cakes offers a seasonal selection of cakes, pies, cupcakes, and cookies.  Right now
it's strawberry season.  Of course, some recipes are year-round classics, and the #1 seller
at Bon Air is the red velvet cake.  To each his own, however, and when Among Friends
talked to cake sales associate Dani, she said she liked the chocolate peanut butter
cupcake best.

Thank you for your donation to the Summer Reading Program, Susie Cakes!

New Paintings Hung in Library

Special thanks to Realtor Niz Brown,
whose paintings now hang at the library.  
The artist says, "I have developed a
passion for photography and painting
larger-than-life images of flowers. I am a
signature member of the National
Watercolor Association. At close of escrow,
each of my clients is given a choice of one
of my prints for their home."

Friends' Fave Books

Magic is Dead  by Ian Frisch. Recommended by
Alice Kaufman.
After spending an evening at the Magic Castle in Los Angeles, magic
is my new jam, and this book is everything I wanted to know and
more.  It is a window into a new generation of millennial magicians
whose aesthetic is more Yeezys and tattoos than top hats and
tuxedos.  They are super-gifted invitation-only members of The 52,
"a secret society of the most innovative performers and creators of
illusion, deception, and mystery." Some of them earn six-figure

annual incomes by performing and selling their sleights and tricks ("effects") on YouTube
and Instagram.  A brief history of magic is woven into the story, including an introduction to
Dai Vernon, 20th century magic's leading card virtuoso, whose influence is still felt. For the
brotherhood (and occasionally sisterhood) of magicians through the generations, styles
and effects may evolve, but what doesn't change is their overwhelming love for and never-
ending fascination with magic — and each other.

The Long Haul: A Trucker's Tales of Life on the
Road by Finn Murphy. Recommended by Jim
Scheller.
This book describes a segment of society about which I knew
nothing. Murphy dropped out of college after three years to become
a truck driver of moving vans, packing up people's "stuff," loading it
onto the vans, then driving across country to deliver and unload.
What I found unusual about the book, in addition to the story, is the
exceptional writing.  I felt Murphy was either writing specifically to me
or that I was standing next to him as he is describing a scene.  Finn says that when he
packs people's "stuff," he can tell more about a person in thirty minutes than someone who
has known them for thirty years.  Also, when he moves someone from New England who
has retired and takes their New England "stuff" to Florida, many times it just doesn't "fit in."
This has made me wonder if the antiques my wife and I brought from Tennessee and
Kentucky 49 years ago "fit in" in California. An interesting question.

The Great War in America: World War I and its
Aftermath by Garrett Peck. Recommended by Jim
Scheller.
This is a comprehensive book containing many well known facts, as
well as many lesser known facts, about the Great War. How
President Wilson did what he could to keep the USA out of the War,
then our involvement, and finally what followed after the War,
including women's suffrage, prohibition, and race riots. The summer
of 1919 was known as Red Summer because of the riots. Well

known facts include the sinking of the Lusitania, while lesser known facts include why a
cup of coffee is known as a "cup of Joe," named after Josephus Daniels, Wilson's
Secretary of the Navy. Why that is, you'll have to read the book to find out. Also, did you
know that Ernest Hemingway was the first American wounded in Italy or that Douglas
MacArthur was the most decorated solider? All in all, a good read if you are interested in
this time period.

Washington Black by Esi Edugyan.
Recommended by Carrie Burroughs.
The story begins on a Barbados sugar plantation with an eleven-
year-old boy who works as a field slave. The book follows his escape
from slavery, and then his incredible adventures in Antarctica,
London, and Morocco. Several interesting scientists/explorers and
scientific illustrators are also part of the story.  I could not put this
book down.

The Moment of Lift by Melinda Gates.
Recommended by Catherine Pyke.
If you want to lift up humanity, empower women.

This is the prevailing message in Melinda Gates’ new and first book.
Empowering women, she writes, “is the most comprehensive,
pervasive, high-leverage investment you can make in human
beings.”

An undisputed philanthropic leader, Gates co-chairs the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation,
the world’s largest private charitable foundation with over $50 billion in assets, which she
founded with her husband in 2000. Born in Dallas in 1964 as Melinda French, the daughter
of an Apollo-program engineer, much of her childhood was spent watching space
launches. She became fascinated by the “moment of lift,” when forces pushing a rocket up
overtake the forces pushing it down. This image finds poignancy in her book in which she
illuminates how she and her Bill strategize to give billions of dollars annually to address
problems of extreme poverty.

In this compelling book, she shares lessons she’s learned from those she’s met during two
decades of visiting poor communities around the world and studying people’s daily lives. In
addition to successes, she shares what she and Bill have learned from projects that have
not turned out exactly as expected. They have listened and observed and most importantly,
they have learned. And when they learn, they are willing to shift their strategies as needed.
Gates provides startling data on issues that she believes most require attention – from
child marriage to lack of access to contraceptives to gender inequity to the workplace.

Before she was “Mrs. Bill Gates,” she was a graduate of Duke University, with a bachelor’s
degree in computer science and one of the first female M.B.A.s hired at Microsoft,
managing 1,700 people before she left the company in 1996. Her account of how she
attempted to change a culture that was “so brash, argumentative and competitive,” is
riveting and in line with how she now approaches her philanthropy.

The Moment of Lift offers invaluable insights even for those of us who do not possess
millions of dollars to devote to philanthropy. In a nutshell: focus on what you care about; go
where you need to go; surround yourself with the those who you intend to help; listen to
their needs, learn, shift your perspective as needed, and pay special attention to the needs
of women and  girls.

The White Devil’s Daughters by Julia Flynn Siler.
Recommended by Catherine Pyke.
In her most recent book, New York Times best-selling author, San
Francisco-based journalist and Friends of the Larkspur Library
member, Julia Flynn Siler takes on the challenging topic of the
trafficking of young Asian women that flourished in San Francisco
during waves of Chinese immigration from 1848 – 1943.  Siler
provides an in-depth look at the safe house, initially called the
Occidental Mission Home, begun in 1874, that offered a refuge for
those brave enough to seek their freedom.

Siler focuses on the dangerous and courageous work of abolitionist women who fought
against the enslavement of Asian girls in San Francisco’s Chinatown from the mid-1870s
into the twentieth century. Backed by extensive research and vivid storytelling skills, she
brings to life the stories of the brave young women who dared to escape their fate.

Siler’s last book (Lost Kingdom: Hawaii's Last Queen, the Sugar Kings and America's First
Imperial Adventure, 2012) equipped her well to take an even deeper dive into another
shocking story of racism and oppression. Long after California’s ratification of the
Thirteenth Amendment, white male authorities feigned ignorance when shiploads of
vulnerable young Chinese girls and women arrived as cargo from overseas and were
quickly corralled into work as prostitutes and indentured servants. Tricked by unscrupulous
agents into voyaging to America, they were exploited by solitary male Chinese workers
who had been lured in great numbers by the gold rush of 1848 or those who fled turmoil in
South China’s Pearl River delta region in the 1860s. The brothels of Chinatown also
attracted a considerable white clientele.

Those of us in Marin may be interested to know that Siler did significant research at the
San Francisco Theological Seminary in San Anselmo, where annual reports from 1874-
1919 are housed.

In this compelling book, Siler vividly portrays the violent surroundings of Chinatown of the
era, intensified by the fear and hatred of the Chinese by whites and the dangerous effects
of laws like the Chinese Exclusion Act of 1882. Shining a light on a largely overlooked
episode in California history, she, most importantly, reminds us of the resilience and power
of strong and compassionate women.

Working: Researching, Interviewing, Writing,
Robert Caro. Recommended by Dyan Pike.
Robert Caro is an amazing researcher and writer, as his first book
made clear. Titled The Power Broker, it focused on Robert Moses,
urban planner and virtual ruler of New York politics for forty years.
Caro is best known for his comprehensive writing about the life of
Lyndon Baines Johnson’s; he’s now writing the fifth and final volume.

Working details Caro’s writing history and methods. As a young
investigative reporter for Newsday (when it was a prime investigative newspaper), he
discovered he preferred to do long pieces as opposed to the more typical assignments. In
fact, the first time he opened a file on Robert Moses, he was deeply engrossed. He loves
to spend years thoroughly researching whatever topic he’s engaged in.

As an example of Caro’s attention to detail and desire to get to the bottom of a story, he
and his wife, Ina, spent three years living in the rural hill country of Texas to understand
where and how LBJ had grown up.  Caro gradually gained the trust of Johnson’s oldest
acquaintances and friends, who opened up to him about the real truth of LBJ’s
hardscrabble life and personality. Even Johnson’s brother eventually revealed hidden
truths about his well-known brother and their dominant father.

Although Caro’s works focus on important people, his real interest in writing about Moses
and LBJ was not the individual men, but how they gained and wielded political power. He
realized early on that “Robert Moses wasn't elected to anything. We're taught that in a
democracy power comes from being elected. (But) he had more power than anyone, and
he held it for 48 years.”

And further, “If you really want to show power in its larger aspects, you need to show the
effects on the powerless, for good or ill - the human cost of public works. That's what I try
to do, show not only how power works but its effect on people.”

Caro has been awarded two Pulitzer Prizes, two National Book Awards, three National
Book Critics’ Circles Awards, and the National Humanities Medal from President Obama.
In this book, he writes what drew him into deep investigative writing and how he goes
about his extensive research. Surprisingly, his only research assistant—and a superb one
—is his wife, Ina. 

A stellar read.

 Libraries in the News

"Overdue Praise for SF's Many-Splendored Library," San Francisco Chronicle, April 9, is a
profile of SF's new city librarian.  Last year Library Journal named SFPL the best library in
America.  They're now open seven days a week and are about to eliminate overdue fines. 
Among the SF Library's attractions: Drag Queen Story Hour.  Dave Eggers called the SFPL
"nimble and creative."

https://www.sfchronicle.com/bayarea/heatherknight/article/Overdue-praise-for-SF-s-many-
splendored-library-13751453.php

From the New York Times: "Other cities have combined books and subsidized housing, but
the outgoing mayor, Rahm Emanuel, has embraced the concept with three striking new
projects."  They include "co-location," branch libraries "devised as outward-facing hubs,"
including one in a laundromat, "for the surrounding neighborhoods, already attracting a mix
of toddlers, retirees, after-school teens, job-seekers, not to mention the traditional readers,
nappers and borrowers of DVDs."

https://www.nytimes.com/2019/05/15/arts/design/chicago-public-housing.html?

loveyourlibrary
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A library-related link to a podcast reviewing the book Palaces for the People all about
public libraries:

https://99percentinvisible.org/episode/palaces-for-the-people/

"Librarians Are Trying to Encourage Children to Read—by Bringing Books Straight to the
Laundromat: Several initiatives across the country are turning laundromats into libraries to
front-load literacy" is the headline and sub-head from a story in Mother Jones, May 22,
2019. Here's the link:

https://www.motherjones.com/media/2019/05/recharge-54-libraries-laundromats-literacy/

Tiburon's Library of the Future gets town funding: In a Marin Independent Journal story
dated June 29, Matthew Pera writes, "The Tiburon Town Council has agreed to contribute
$600,000 toward an expansion project at the Belvedere Tiburon Library, which was initially
billed as a privately funded effort. 'The goal is to support the library, but do so reasonably
yet substantially and make a contribution that our budget can absorb,' said Mayor David
Kulik. For the full story, go to http://marinindependentjournal.ca.newsmemory.com/?
publink=08ea33f52

Summer Reading Program Prizes!

Thank you to the following local businesses for donating fabulous prizes to the Larkspur
Library Summer Reading Program. On your mark, get ready, start reading!

Book Passage
Copperfield's Books
Coquelicot
DJ's Restaurant
Don Antonio
Donut Alley
Farm House Local
Folio
Giant's Community Fund
Gott's Roadside
Jason's Restaurant
Lark Theater
Left Bank
M&G Burgers

Mag's Local Yogurt
Marin Country Mart
Pacifics Baseball
Peet's Coffee
Perry's Restaurant
Pizzeria Picco
Play-Well Marin
R'Noh Thai
Emporio Rulli Larkspur
Shake Shack
Stefano's Pizza
Susie Cakes 
Three Twins Ice Cream
UPS Store Corte Madera

In the Spring Newsletter, the Friends misstated the amount that the Larkspur Community
Foundation donated to the LLCC Foundation. The correct amount is $2,500.  We apologize
for the error.

The Friends of the
Larkspur Library Board
of Directors

President
Barbara Friday  

Carrie Burroughs, Treasurer
Helyse Hollander, Secretary
Alice Kaufman, Editor-Among Friends
Dyan Pike, Vice President
Catherine Pyke, Emeritus President
Jim Scheller, Emeritus President

The Friends are a dedicated group of
members who raise money for library
programs, plan events, and work as
ambassadors to the community for the
Larkspur Library.  To learn more about
joining,  click here.

Mission Statement The Friends of the Larkspur Library is
committed to supporting the library’s
programs, cultural events, books, and
materials. We strive to instill the love of
reading and the excitement of learning in
library patrons of all ages.
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